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IRB Update on Human Subjects Research and COVID-19; 07-13-2020, 9:00 AM
Primary Investigators Update (for more information): The CSUSB Institutional Review Board voted during the Spring 2020 term that all primary investigators (PIs) on IRB protocols must be faculty or full-time staff members of CSUSB. Protocols involving students or student projects must have the faculty advisor as the PI. All other co-investigators (including students) should be listed as co-investigators. With this change, students can still start an IRB application and fill out all the information, however the PI listed on the application would need to be a CSUSB faculty, staff, or administrator. The PI and all co-PIs would still need to certify the IRB application before it can go under review. This new policy will be implemented immediately for new submissions but will not affect any protocols already approved. This policy change would ensure the application stays tied to the faculty advisor, which would be beneficial for the following reasons:

1. Data Security: the responsibility of data security should mainly be of the PI and in cases where there are students that come and go on a research project, the IRB agreed that it would be the best if the responsibility of securing the data be on the faculty advisor. Some reasons are obvious, like having physical space to secure data and having more access to online data storage platforms.

2. Incident Reporting: In the case that an adverse event occurs in a research project, the IRB agrees the responsibility to report the incident should be of the faculty member. The student can assist the faculty member in this reporting but ultimately it would need to be the responsibility of the PI.
3. Changing the PI: Often there are larger projects where multiple students are involved over time and if a student is the PI and then graduates, it causes logistical problems. We can't transfer over a PI on an application and a new IRB submission would need to occur. 
IRB Update on Human Subjects Research and COVID-19; 05-29-2020, 9:30 AM
Primary Investigators Update: The CSUSB Institutional Review Board issued this statement that all Primary Investigators (PI) on IRB protocols must be faculty or full-time staff members of CSUSB. Protocols involving students or student projects must have the faculty advisor listed as the PI. All other co-investigators (including students) should be listed as co-investigators. This new policy will be implemented immediately for new submissions but will not affect any protocols already approved.

